Volume 4, Issue 2 Summer 2023

CRINGLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL



Newsletter

Inside this issue			
The Parish Matters—Councillor vacancy, new green spaces,	2		
planning permission granted	2		
Inspiration Trust's new primary school is rising fast			
Pull-out guide			
Parking schemes have arrived (sort of)			
What your parish council does	3		
Useful contacts and information	4		

Cringleford Parish Council has monthly meetings (except in August).

The Planning and Environment Committee is held on the first Wednesday and Full Council on the second Wednesday of each month. Parishioners are welcome to join these meetings (details on website).

There are also additional groups that provide advice to Council— the Recreation and Amenities Advisory Group and the Finance Advisory Group.

Contact us: clerk@cringlefordpc.org.uk or 01603 250198

The Parish Matters

Councillor vacancies. We still have one vacancy available on the Parish Council. If you feel that you would like to make a contribution to your Parish and would like more information on what being a Councillor entails, then please contact our Clerk (clerk@cringlefordpc.org.uk).

New green spaces. The Jubilee Garden on Lobelia Lane, Newfound Orchard and most of the trees we planted along Dragonfly Lane are growing well. Although a few trees have died, and will be relaced this winter, the rest are looking very good thanks to the wet July. The Jubilee Garden will be topped up with more plants in September ready for opening next spring. We have



Newfound Community Orchard off Brown
Close on Cringleford Heights

not taken possession of the orchard yet, but we hope we can also open it next spring.

Planning permission granted.

After a year of deliberations,
we are very pleased to say that
planning permission for The
Jubilee Centre on St Giles Park
has been granted by South
Norfolk Council. Our builders,

Pentaco, are scheduled to start on site in August and the contract should take around 10 months, so the nursery can be open for the autumn term in

2024. Nearly one third of the cost is being covered by a grant from South Norfolk's Community Co-investment Fund and support has also been received from Big Sky Developments.

Inspiration Trust's new primary school is rising fast

The Inspiration Trust will be running the new primary school on Cringleford Heights. It is currently under construction by



The Jubilee Garden on Lobelia Lane takes shape

Norfolk County Council 's contractors and is already a feature of the landscape. Like our new nursery at The Jubilee Centre, it is scheduled to be ready for the 2024 intake.

Parking schemes have arrived (sort of)

Norfolk County Council



The new primary school on Cringleford Heights off Woolhouse Way

managed to put in place the Intwood Road parking scheme in June and partly put in place the one around Colney Lane. Users of the shop on Intwood Road are reminded that they can park on the yellow lines if the bays outside the shop are full. Just remember to follow the time restrictions. Despite having asked several times, we cannot get an answer as to when the parking bay signs will be erected along Colney Lane.

What your Parish Council Does

Two years ago we explained what Cringleford Parish Council is responsible for. We thought we would remind everyone again by including a pull-out page in this issue as we get many requests that are not within our direct remit. Please keep the pull-out section for reference. We hope you find it useful.

Even if, it's not our responsibility, we are happy to point parishioners to the right people. For example, some street lights are looked after by us, some by the developers until they are handed over, and some by Norfolk County Council, but please do let us know if one is not working by emailing us at: clerk@cringlefordpc.org.uk . You can report potholes, traffic light problems and flooding issues direct to Norfolk County Council. They can be contacted about any of their services via this webpage: https://forms.south-norfolk.gov.uk/councilforms/GeneralEnquiry/Category.

USEFUL CONTACTS AND INFORMATION



District Councillors

Daniel.elmer@

southnorfolkandbroadland.gov.uk

Deborah.sacks@

southnorfolkandbroadland.gov.uk

Church Hall bookings

01603 259138

Patteson Room bookings

01508 218732



The Willow Centre

- Clothing and shoe bank is in the car park.
- Norwich Foodbank drop-offs to donate non-perishable food, drink or toiletries.
- Battery collection point is open.
- Book & puzzle swap in the Centre

Norfolk County Council

County Councillor

David.bills.cllr@norfolk.gov.uk

Highways

Roadworks Info: one. Network

Report a problem: www.norfolk.gov.uk/ roads-and-transport/roads/report-aproblem

Police

Stuart Barnard, Beat Manager
Stuart.barnard@norfolk.pnn.police.uk



The Willow Centre & Cringleford Pavilion

Cringleford has two fantastic venues for hire! Perfect for parties, classes, meetings and events. There are also cricket & football pitches for hire, and we host a tennis club.



Hire Charges Per hour			Contact us for more information
	Casual	Regular	admin@cringlefordpc.org.uk / 01603 457222
1 quad	£16	£13	cringlefordpc.org.uk
2 quads	£25	£20	Facebook: @cringlefordpc
Whole Hall	£46	£30	Instagram: @thewillowcentre